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Sponsors and administrators of the Lawrence S. 
Dickinson Scholarship Fund — A w a r d e d yearly 
to deserving Turf Management Students. 

Golfers Go All ©at for Guy 
Danny Coon said it best. 
"This is just the way this thing would have gone, if Guy 

had been here," the New Seabury pro commented. "It was 
as smooth as silk. Very fitting, too, because the man it 
honors was as close to perfection as close can be." 

Coon is the head golf professional at the New Seabury 
Golf Club, site of the first Guy Tedesco Memorial Golf 
Tournament. His description of the kickoff effort has been 
echoed across Cape Cod. The event should be a fixture. 
The Golf Course Superintendents of New England Associa-
tion is working on it. 

"The success of the tournament is a tribute to Guy," 
Coon said of the charitable endeavor named after the New 
Seabury golf director and long-time superintendent who 
passed away last year. "We always looked at Guy as No. 1. 
If he were a Boston Celtic, his number would be hanging in 
the Garden rafters. So, it was automatic that anything 
connected with his memory would be top-shelf - the ze-
nith, if you will." 

The tournament was staged for the benefit of the Guy 
Tedesco Memorial Scholarship Fund, a venture under-
taken by many of Guy's associates and friends. It has ex-
perienced a smashing lift-off. Young people from the Cape 
area will prosper from its existence, so far a success be-
yond anyone's dreams. 

"It looks as though we've raised $12,000," tournament 
general chairman Bill Clendenon informed. "That's more 
than we expected, far more. The field was full. We had 
many celebrities playing (Bob Cousy, Harry Sinden, Tom 
Johnson, Jimmy Hallett among them) and everybody had 
a wonderful time. I know Guy would have approved. There 
was a feeling that his presence was on the course. That's a 
wonder in itself. 

The scholarship fund was born at the insistence of the 
man for whom it is named. 

"It all started when we staged a dinner for Guy in March 
of '82," Clendenon disclosed. "We raised all this money 
and really didn't know what to do with it, Guy, as usual, 
came to the rescue. He sat down with us and suggested 
that we establish a perpetual fund to help educate the 
young people in the Cape area. It was his baby and, my, 
has it grown." 

There is $40,000 as its principal. The scholarship com-
mittee doesn't touch it, just draws from the interest for its 
yearly awards. This time around the two scholarship win-
ners will receive $2,000 each. 

The qualifications for candidates are simple. They are 
based on financial need and educational talents. A candi-
date also must have some connection with golf. That's 
why the committee is exploring the idea of having the New 
England superintendents take over sponsorship of the 
tournament. 

"We know Guy would have wanted it that way," Clende-
non remarked. "He was very fond of the profession, dedi-
cated to its ideals. Besides, the superintendents did much 

of the heavy work in making the first tournament a suc-
cess. It's a natural eventuality." 

The scholarship fund is in good hands. Jimmy Tedesco, 
Guy's son, serves as its president, Earl Wallace is the vice-
president. Robert Cotter, a prominent attorney, is its sec-
retary and legal adviser - Clendenon the treasurer. 

Staging the tournament at New Seabury also goes along 
with the program. Guy was first on the scene there in the 
resort's constructive stages, stayed on as superintendent 
and then was elevated to the post of golf director. He 
turned New Seabury into something special. Guy Tedesco 
was something special. 

" I met Guy as a member at New Seabury," Clendenon 
told. "And we became friends at the opening handshake. 
But Guy was friends with everyone. I can't remember a 
golfing area I've visited when the first words I heard were, 
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Mext Meeting 
Tuesday, August 2, 1983 
Weston Golf Club 
Weston, Mass, 
Directors Meeting. 9 am 
Regular Meeting....... 11 am 
Lunch .12 noon 
Golf - Blind Draw 1 pm 
Host Don Hearn, CGCS 

Don is in his 11th year at Wes-
ton. Prior he was at Lexington 
Country Club for 5 yrs. He is also a 
graduate of the UMass Turf winter 
school. 

Don currently serves GCSANE 
as 1st Vice President and is a di-
rector of GCSAA. He has also 
served our association as treas-
urer and 2nd Vice President. 

Don lives in Chelmsford with his wife Joan and 
children Doirny 12 and Kristin 9. We all look forward 
to a fine day on August 2nd. 

Directions - Exit 49 off Rt. 128. Take Rt. 20 west. At 
first set of lights take a left. Then take first left onto 
Maple Rd. Straight to Club. 
Please make a reservation, call Don at 894-5906. 



Cjolf^ Course Superintendents -dissociation 

No Excuse for 
Course Abuse 

Noticed any ball marks on your greens lately? How's the 
litter around the litter basket; has it found a home inside 
the barrel or are your members off the mark again? How 
about your tees; are the rough riders still m a k i n g figure-
eights with tire marks? 

If you accent the positive in response to these on-going 
questions on the incidence of a much-ignored wing of golf 
etiquette, maybe it's time to raise the possibility of sub-
jecting frequent offenders to a clinic of another kind. 

Golf clinics, as we know them, are confined to the 
intricacies of the golf swing. There, the pro tells you how 
to grip the club properly, how to take it away in a straight 
line, come back with a lateral return - ah the little things 
that go into hitting a golf ball far and straight. 

This type of tutoring is very nice, essential, especially if 
the golfer doesn't know the difference between the Var-
don grip and the pro putting side of the cup. But it takes in 
only half of a golfer's education. The other half, or ap-
preciation of the golf course, usually is left to work itself 
into the player's head by accident or chance. How unfor-
tunate - for the golfer and the golf course superintendent. 

Some of the scenes on the golf course are cause for 
alarm, not to mention cause for the superintendent to 
wonder if those playing the layout realize they have an ob-
ligation to treat it as they do their own homes or places of 
business. 

There are countless ways to abuse the golf course. A 
foursome of junior golfers race out of the clubhouse - then-
pockets stuffed with candy bars and their hands full of 
soft drinks. Before a second or third shot is taken, the fair-
way takes the form of the city dump with papers flying in 
all directions and paper cups challenging the grass for 
squatting rights. 

Tees are a particular sore spot, a locale where golfers 
do more damage with their carts than they do with then-
tee shots. It's almost automatic for a golfer to drag his 
cart across the tee, select his club, make the shot and 
then rip his way back to the fairway. Abuse? What takes a 
superintendent months to transform into a smooth and in-
viting area is turned into a scarred battleground in a mat-
ter of hours. 

Greens constitute another area where golfers, whose 
minds are stuck on a single track of making their putt, ig-
nore ball marks and perform other acts that inflict dam-
age on the most significant product of a superintendent's 
maintenance efforts. It takes only a few seconds to repair 
a ball mark and weeks of conditioning to restore its place 
to its original state if the golfer allows the penetration to 
go unattended. 

One could go on and on with examples of course dese-
cration, most unintentional but recurring because the 
golfer refuses to take a few moments to appreciate the 
grounds on which he plays. How many burnt-out ciga-
rettes work their way into the delicate turf? Don't count 
them. You'll be there forever. 

These and other forms of course abuse never will be 
completely eliminated. It's the law of the beast. However, 

a course appreciation clinic could help to keep it at a mini-
mum. But it does take cooperation and the makings of a 
new and constructive relationship between player and su-
perintendent. 

Therefore, what's being suggested here is another kind 
of golf clinic - one with the welfare of the course in mind. 
Setting it up is simply a matter of rapport among the golf 
professional, green committee and course superintend-
ent. 

Starting with the juniors seems sensible. By no means 
are the newer golfers the only perpetrators in the act of 
abusing a golf course. However, they would be logical par-
ticipants in a course appreciation clinic because of their 
impressionable status. 

Sure, it sounds like a dead horse is being beaten be-
cause this same subject has been touched on here in the 
past. However, the incidence of abuse continues and has 
gone unchecked to the point where competition between 
golfers damaging the course and superintendents trying to 
preserve its playing condition has developed. 

Actually, the highest station of responsibility lies with 
the country club officials or park commissions that ad-
minister municipal courses. Public courses are a separate 
entity. Their owners usually wield a heavier hand in de-
manding cooperation from players. 

The golf course appreciation clinic, then, deserves to be 
explored and employed. There is nothing uglier than a 
course bent out of playing and aesthetic shape because 
golfers refuse to take part in retaining the condition a su-
perintendent effects. If going to school will remedy the 
situation, so be it. 

Gerry Finn 
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'say hello to Guy Tedesco'. However, he was a no-non-
sense guy on the job. He ran the show at New Seabury and 
the success there is a reflection of Guy's input. So, it's 
easy to see why the tournament and scholarship fund are 
an unqualified success." 

The memory of Guy Tedesco, then, is entrenched. He's 
always been No. 1 with New Seabury members and visi-
tors who were exposed to his engaging personality and 
sweeping lifestyle. He's gone but a part of him still lives 
within the golfing community and its wonderful effects are 
eternal. 

Gerry Finn 

PRESIDENT FIRST VICE PRESIDENT SECOND VICE PRESII 
Brian Cowan CGCS Donald Hearn CGCS David Barber CGCS 
Robins Way 4 Topeka Rd. 145 Dedham St. 
Harwich. Mass 02645 Chelmsford, Mass 01824 Canton. Mass 02021 
Home Phone 432-9041 Home Phone 256-8709 Home Phone 828-7266 
Office Phone 945-9230 Office Phone 894-5906 Office Phone 828-6540 
Club Affiliation Club Affiliation Club Affiliation 
Eastward Ho Wesfon Golf Club Blue Hill C.C. 

SECRETARY TREASURER TRUSTEE 
Richard C. Zepp Pete Coste' CGCS Tom Schofield CGCS 
21 Fowler Rd. 121 Granite St. 290 North Rd. 
Northbridge, Mass 01534 Medfield, Mass 02052 Sudbury, Mass 01776 
Home Phone 234-8490 Home Phone 359-7247 Home Phone 443-3712 
Office Phone 234-2533 Office Phone 566-0240 Office Phone 235-7333 
Club Affiliation Club Affiliation Club Affiliation 
Whitinsviile G.C. The Country Club Wellesley C.C. 

TRUSTEE TRUSTEE FINANCE CHAIRMAN 
Paul Miller Stephen A. Chiavaroli, Jr. Robert Johnston CGCS 
173 Salem St. 100 Airport Dr. 128 Wilbraham Rd. 
Swampscot, Mass 01907 Worcester, Mass 01602 Hampden, Mass 01036 
Home Phone 581 -2808 Home Phone 752-0031 Home Phone 566-3075 
Office Phone 595-3107 Office Phone 791-5373 Office Phone 566-3096 
Club Affiliation Club Affiliation Club Affiliation 
Tedesco C.C. Tatnuck C.C. Hampden C.C. 
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Lawsuit Filed Against 
Makers of the Fungicide 
Daconil 

During a week's leave from his job as a navigator at 
the Naval Research Laboratory in Washington last Sep-
tember, Lt. George M. Prior decided to polish his golf game 
at the Army Navy Club in Arlington a few miles from his 
home. But before he played out his customary 36 holes, 
Prior, 30, complained to his partner that he had a head-
ache, Prior's wife, Liza, said. Later, the headache de-
veloped into what seemed like the flue and then a rash, 
she said. Four days after his golf game, Prior was in Be-
thesda Naval Hospital with a 104.5 degree temperature 
and blisters aO over his body. Ten days later - after his kid-
neys, lungs, liver and heart failed - Prior was dead, his wife 
said. 

This week Liza Prior filed a $20 million lawsuit in Arling-
ton County Circuit Court, contending that her husband's 
illneas and death resulted from exposure to the fungicide 
Daconil, which is commonly used to prevent brown spots 
on lawns. The lawsuit alleges that the country club was 
negligent in spraying the chemical on the golf course and 
that it failed to adequately warn patrons about alleged 
dangers of exposure to the substance. It also alleges that 
the manufacturer, Diamond Shamrock Chemical Co., 
knew or should have known Daconil "posed a serious and 
potentially lethal health hazard" and that the company 
was "negligent and careless" in testing, designing, manu-
facturing, marketing and selling the chemical. 

Ginger Shearburn, a spokeswoman for the chemical 
company, which is being sued for $16 m i l l i o n , declined to 
comment on the lawsuit. Robert Bennie, assistant general 
manager of the Army Navy Country Club, also declined 
comment, other than to say, "We've never had anything 
like this before." Bennie said he did not know if the club, 
which is being sued for $4 million, is currently using Daco-
nil on its lawns. 

The official cause of Prior's death was pneumonia due 
to a toxic skin syndrome, a burning of the skin caused by 
exposure to a toxic substance, according to Dr. Jack 
Lord, a forensic pathologist at the Armed Forces Institute 
of Pathology at Walter Reed Army Hospital. Lord, who did 
an autopsy on Prior, said in a telephone interview recently 
that through the use of special photographic eauipment 
he has been able to detect the chemical on Prior s golf 
clubs, golf balls and shoes, as well as on the golf course. It 
is also possible, Lord said, that Prior may have inhaled it 
when swinging the golf club since the action could have 
caused the aerosol spray effect from the chemical on the 
tee. 

Daconil has been approved by the Environmental Pro-
tection Agency, said Henry Jacoby of the EPA's pesticide 
office. While it is known to be a "skin sensitizer" because 
it can cause allergic reactions, Jacoby said, there is 
"nothing to indicate the use of it would cause any reac-
tion like what happened to the man who died. 

Liza Prior, 30, who owns a needlepoint shop in George-
town, said it was "very devastating" to watch her hus-
band languish in pain for 10 days before his death last 
Sept. 16. The couple had married in 1980 and "he was 

Jury at Marshfield 
The GCSANE Championship was held with a good turn-

out. The home course advantage paid off for Mel O'Kelly 
who took home the honors. Our thanks to Mel and the 
staff at Marshfield for a fine day. Also our thanks to Manny 
Francis Sr. for being our guest speaker. 

The champions are: 
Gross Mel O'Kelly 75 
Net Wayne Zoppo 91-22-69 
Sales Net Bob Brown 87-16-69 

Divot Drift.. • Pete Coste had a surprise birth-
day party at Marshfield and what could have been more 
fitting than the gift presented by Brian Cowan, a helicop-
ter... Congratulations to Kevin Lyons and his wife on their 
new arrival... At the recent manager-superintendent meet-
ing at Kemwood they ran an interesting tournament by 
giving away high gross prizes as well as low gross... Speak-
ing of high gross, it is beyond believable to think that 
Bobby Brown of Sawtelle Bros, is the new sales division 
champion. Either he sharpened his pencil and did plenty of 
pushing or he had a memory lapse and forgot to write 
down 18 scores on his card. Guys like Larry Bunn and 
Steve Butler should be ashamed to lose to a guy who nor-
mally can't break 100... Rumor has it that Kevin (8) Lyons 
and Joel "give me a six" McKoan have both quit golf and 
are now a tennis doubles team. The reason they both gave 
is that it takes too long to play golf... Finally, Golf Chair-
man Steve Murphy would like to remind everyone that the 
team of two championship will be held next month at 
Salem, so get a partner. 

RIDGgWAV 

"THESE GLEETS DO HAVE A NICE G R I P ! " 

thinking of possibly going to law school. He had just taken 
bis boards and had scored very well. He was very bright 
and a very good athlete," she said. 

GOLF CHAIRMAN 
Stephen M. Murphy 
75 Woodland Ave. 
Lynn, Mass. 01904 
Home Phone 592-2554 
Office Phone 592-8238 
Club Affiliation 
The Gannon G.C. 

EDUCATIONAL CHAIRMAN 
Antone DeBettencourt 
7 Country Club Ln. 
Merrimack. N.H. 03054 
Home Phone 603-424-5380 
Office Phone 475-6638 
Club Affiliation 
Andover C.C. 

NEWSLETTER CHAIRMAN 
Douglas W. Johnson, CGCS 
50 Newton St. 
Weston, Mass 02193 
Home Phone 894-7377 
Office Phone 893-8264 
Club Affiliation 
Pine Brook C.C. 

PAST PRESIDENT 
Ronald Kirkman 
25 Green St. 
Needham, Mass 02192 
Home Phone 444-8412 
Office Phone 444-5548 
Club Affiliation 
Needham Golf Club 

I n f o r m a t i o n c o n t a i n e d i n t h i s p u b l i c a t i o n m a y b e u s e d 
f r e e l y , i n w h o l e o r i n p a r t , w i t h o u t s p e c i a l p e r m i s s i o n as l o n g 
as t h e t r u e c o n t e x t is m a i n t a i n e d . W e w o u l d a p p r e c i a t e a 
c r e d i t l i n e . 
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Bacher Corporation 
876 Boston Road 
Billerica, Mass. 01866 
Tel. 617-273-0398 
Turf and Snow Equipment 

Baker Tractor Corp., Ford Tractors 
Harley Davidson Golf Cars 
Swansea, Mass. 
Yamaha Golf Cars 

Bordens Spreader Service 
Maynard, Mass. 
Tel. 617-897-2571 
Sales Rep. Jack Borden 
Bulk Limestone Dealer 

C & J Lawnmover Service, Inc. 
474 Main Street., Wilmington, Mass. 01887 
Eric Oman - Sales Representative 
Tel. 617-658-2022 

The Clapper Co. 
1121 Washington St. 
Newton. Mass. 
617-244-7929 

* Geoffrey S. Cojjmsh ft Brian Siiva 
Golf Course Architects 
Fiddlers Green, Amherst, Mass. 01002 

* Country Club Enterprises 
Club Car Golf Cars 
Tennis & Leisure Equipment 
P.O. Box 400, W. Falmouth, Mass. 02574 
617-563-2284 

C.S. Curran 
T.R.C. Products Oils and Greases 
7 Linden St., Framingham, Mass. 

Chester Drake & Sons, Inc. 
222 Walnut St. 
Framingham, Mass. 01701 
Golf Course Construction 
617-875-7929 

Gold Star Sod Farms, Inc. 
Sod & Pine Bark Mulch 
Canterbury, N. H. 603-783-4717 
Weston, Mass. 617-894-5474 

The Charles C. Hart Seed Co. 
Weathersfield, Conn. 
Bob Kennedy, Rep. 
Roy Sibley, Rep. 

Holliston Sand Co., Inc. 
Lowland St., Holliston, Mass. 01746 
Sand for topdressing and bunkers 

I & E Supply, Inc. 
66 Erna Ave. 
Box 9, Milford, Conn. 06460 
203-878-0658 

Tom Irwin, Inc. 
11B A St., Burlington, Mass. 
Jack Peterson 
Dennis Friel 
Wayne Ripley 

Lakeshore Equipment & Supply Co. 
Mike Hannigan, Rep. 
Abington, Mass. 
800-321-5325 

Larchmont Engineering and Irrig. Co. 
Larchmont Lane, Lexington, Mass. 
61 7-862-2550 

David Loker 
9 Crestview Drive 
Millis, Mass. 02054 

The Magovern Co. Inc. 
27 Lawnacre Road 
Windsor Locks, Conn. 06096 
Tel. 1-800-243J7J 80:1^203-623-250.8 
Louis C. Rogers, Vice Pres. 

D.L. Maher 
Box 127, Concord St. 
N. Reading,Mass. 01864 

R.F. Morse & Son, Inc. 
W. Wareham, Mass. 02576 
Tel. 617-295-1553 
J. Willen Roell, Rep. 
Larry Bunn, Rep. 

Nardone Sand and Gravel Co. Inc. 
37 Power Rd. 
Westford, Mass. 01886 
(617) 692-8221 
Specializing in Topdressing Sand 

N.E. Chapter Land Improvement 
Contractors of America 
Professional Conservation of Soil 
and Water. Contractor in your area, 
call Peter Whiting, Pres. 
617-877-5323 

New England Sealcoating Co., Inc. 
Tennis Court Const, and Maintenance 
Sealcoating Hingham Inc. Center 
Hingham, Mass. 749-6800 

Old Fox Chemical Inc. 
Fertilizers-Seeds-Turf-Chemicals 
66 Valley St. 
E. Providence, R.I. 02914 

Pro-Lawn Products Inc. 
18 Legate Hill Road 
Leominster, Mass. 01453 
Sales Rep. Jerry Kolomick 

Richey & Clapper, Inc. 
28 Rutledge Rd., Natick, Mass. 01760 

Sawtelle Bros. 
565 Humphrey St., Swampscott, Mass. 
617-599-4856-

' Scott Associates, Inc. 
60 Water Street, Clinton, Mass. 
617-365-6341 
Pumps-Sales, service 
Installation-Vertical 
Turbine pumps specialists 

Scotts Pro-Turf Div. 
Rep.Ed Wiacek 1 -401 -253-4284 
Rep. Kevin Lyons 1-617-366-4825 

TuckahoeTurf Farms, inc. 
Siocum, Rl/Litchfield, N.H./Suffield, Conn. 
1 -800-556-6985 
Largest Producer of Penncross in New England 
Alan Anderson, Sam Mitchell 

Tuco Products Corp. 
Div. of the Upjohn Co. 
Kalamazoo, Mich. 
David Sylvester, 203-828-3790 

Turf Products Corp. 
36 Sword St. 
Auburn, Mass. 01501 
617-791-2091 
Charles Allen. Sales Rep. 

* Turf Specialty, Inc. 
84 Merrimac St., Hooksett, N.H. 03106 
Turf & Ornamental Supplies 
Ken Turner 617-263-7526 

White Turf Engineering 
5 Summer Dr., Winchendon, Mass. 01475 
617-297-0941 

Philip Wogan 
Golf Course Architect 
31 Budleigh Ave., Beverly, Mass. 

* Contributors to the Lawrence S. Dickinson 
Scholarship Fund 

Weston, MA 02193 
Home Phone 894-7377 
Office Phone 893-8264 
Club Affiliation 
Pine Brook C.C. 

PETE COSTE' 
Business Manager 

GERRY FINN 
Contributing Editor 
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